Ref: KH/HC/JC/RedNoseDay

14th March 2023



Dear Parent/Carer,

## Red Nose Day - Friday 17th and Monday 20th March 2023

On Friday 17<sup>th</sup> March 2023, Barr Beacon School will be supporting Red Nose Day in support of Comic Relief. Since its launch in 1988, Red Nose Day has become something of a British institution. It is the perfect opportunity for people to come together and do something at home, school and work to raise money to help people live free from poverty, violence and discrimination.

During both break times on Friday 17<sup>th</sup> and Monday 20<sup>th</sup> March 2023, there will be a variety of activities where pupils can donate money towards Red Nose Day:

- On Friday 17th March 2023, Samosas will be on sale for £1 in the Bistro. These will be cash payments only.
- On Monday 20th March 2023, pupils can pay 50p to watch Mr Townsend and Mr Brennan have their legs waxed by the Heads of House in the Sports Hall.
- Finally, on Monday 20th March 2023, pupils can take part in a 'keepie uppie' competition with the top three pupils being awarded a prize. This donation will be 50p and will take place in the Sports Hall during both breaktimes.

As part of our Beacon Values, we encourage our pupils to act responsibly and to have consideration for others and Red Nose Day is a great opportunity to do this. If pupils wish to participate or view the events, they will need to bring in the correct change to donate.

Thank you in advance for your support.

Yours sincerely,

Kethom

Mrs K Hibbs

Headteacher





Old Hall Lane

Aldridge

Barr Beacon School